
RCW 66.28.340  Retailer of wine or spirits—Wine or spirits 
delivery, warehouse, and distribution.  (1) A retailer authorized to 
sell wine may accept delivery of wine at its licensed premises or at 
one or more warehouse facilities registered with the board, which 
facilities may also warehouse and distribute nonliquor items, and from 
which it may deliver to its own licensed premises and, pursuant to 
sales permitted by this title, to other licensed retailers, to other 
registered facilities, or to lawful purchasers outside the state; such 
facilities may be registered and utilized by associations, 
cooperatives, or comparable groups of retailers including at least one 
retailer licensed to sell wine. A restaurant retailer authorized to 
sell spirits may accept delivery of spirits at its licensed premises 
or at one or more warehouse facilities registered with the board, 
which facilities may also warehouse and distribute nonliquor items, 
from which it may deliver to its own licensed premises and, pursuant 
to sales permitted by this title, to other licensed retailers, to 
other registered facilities, or to lawful purchasers outside the 
state; such facilities may be registered and utilized by associations, 
cooperatives, or comparable groups of retailers including at least one 
restaurant retailer licensed to sell spirits. Nothing in this section 
authorizes sales of spirits or wine by a retailer holding only an on-
sale privilege to another retailer.

(2) A retailer authorized to sell both wine and spirits for 
consumption off the licensed premises may accept delivery of wine and 
spirits at its licensed premises, at another licensed premises as 
designated by the retailer, or at one or more warehouse facilities 
registered with the board, which facilities may also warehouse and 
distribute nonliquor items, and from which it may deliver to its own 
licensed premises and, pursuant to sales permitted by this title, to 
other licensed retailers, to other registered facilities, or to lawful 
purchasers outside the state. Such warehouse facilities may be 
registered and utilized by associations, cooperatives, or comparable 
groups of retailers including at least one retailer licensed to sell 
both spirits and wine. For purposes of negotiating volume discounts, a 
group of individual retailers authorized to sell both wine and spirits 
for consumption off the licensed premises may accept delivery of wine 
and spirits at a single location, which may be their individual 
licensed premises or at any one of the individual licensee's premises, 
or at a warehouse facility registered with the board.  [2016 c 190 § 
2; 2012 c 2 § 123 (Initiative Measure No. 1183, approved November 8, 
2011).]

Finding—Application—Rules—Effective date—Contingent effective 
date—2012 c 2 (Initiative Measure No. 1183): See notes following RCW 
66.24.620.
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